The Bristol Jewish Recorder



EDITORIAL COMMITTEE:

HAROLD SEYMOUR BETTE BURKE SAM SILVERMAN

All communications to

59 The Dell, Westbury-on-Trym.

Published on the 1st of every month. Material to arrive on the 24th of the month preceding.

TAMMUZ 5731 -

JULY, 1974

BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATION THE SYNAGOGUE, PARK ROW, BRISTOL

Synagogue Services:

Friday Evenings 7.30 p.m. Saturday Mornings 10.0 a.m.

Minister

Hon. Sec.

Rev. M. Moddel, 66 Harcourt Road, Bristol 6.

Tel.: 40615

Mr. I. Kushner, 37 Long Eaton Drive, Whitchurch, Bristol 4. Tel: Whitchurch 3576.

Talmud Torah Classes: Sunday mornings 10.0 a.m. to 12.45 p.m.

Hon. Sec. Mrs. M. Kushner, 37 Long Eaton Drive, Whitchurch, Bristol 4. Tel: Whitchurch 3576.

Bristol Jewish Ladies' Guild:

Hon. Sec. Mrs. C. Culank, 113 Nags Head Hill, St. George, Bristol 5.

Bristol W.I.Z.O. Group:

Hon. Sec. Mrs. S. Hart, 9 Pitch & Pay Lane, Bristol. BS9 INH.

Both Ladies' Organisations hold regular meetings and functions throughout the year.

for your diary . . .

Sunday, 4th July Carden Party.

Wednesday, 21st July Lunch at 77 Parry's Lane.

Sunday, 22nd August Garden Supper at 31a Julian Road.

Monday, September 6th Ladies Guild A.G.M.

education .

YAHRZEITS

Wednesday	7th July	Mr. N. Cohen	14 Tammuz
Thursday	8th July	Mr. M. B. Silverman	15 Tammuz
Sunday	11th July	Family of late Mr. D. Streimer and Mrs. Meisbiser	18 Tammuz
Sunday	18th July	Mr. C. Epstein	25 Tammuz
Saturday	24th July	Mr. H. Campbell	2Av :
Sunday	25th Ouly	Mrs. N. Silverman	3Av

KADDISH WILL BE SAID THE PREVIOUS EVENING

The Memorial Prayer (El Mole Rachamim) will be recited by the Minister during the Reading of the Law, on the Sabbath prior to the Yahrzeit, in the presence of the bereaved.

COMMUNAL NOTICES

We wish Mrs. Mickey Ginsberg Long Life and she would like to thank all the members of the Chevra Kedusha for their help during her recent bereavement.

She would also like to thank all the people who sent her condolence letters, and is sorry that she cannot answer them all personally.

Mrs. Bertha Silverman has taken up residence at the Jewish. Home for the Aged, "Penylan House", Penylan Road, Cardiff, and all correspondence can be sent to this address. Mrs. Silverman will be pleased to see, and hear from her old friends at any time.

Mr. William Schlesinger and Mr. Gerald Gee have been invited to attend the Queen's Garden Party at Buckingham Palace on July 6th, representing the Jewish Ex-Servicemen and Women of Bristol.

Congratulations to David Curwen who has obtained a B.A. in International Relations at the University of Sussex.

Congratulations to Oliver Cahn who has attained a B.Sc. at Bristol University.

Mazeltov to Susan, daughter of Rev. and Mrs. Moddel, on the occasion of her engagement to Mr. Sydney Sacks of Whitefield, Lancs.

Mazeltov and best wishes to Karen Seymour and Oliver Cahn on the announcement of their engagement. Oliver is the son of Irene and Derek Cahn of London.

Mr. Sam Lewis (father of Mrs. Miriam Goldman) wishes to take this opportunity of thanking his many Bristolian friends for their kind enquiries and good wishes during his recent illness. He is happy to state that he is now making a good recovery.

Shelley and Paul Blackstein wish to thank all their friends for messages and gifts received on moving into their new home.

Bristol Talmud Torah

We report with great pleasure that Mr. Alan Tobias has joined the teaching staff. We welcome him and trust that he will enjoy doing this most rewarding task.

Mr. Colin Berkovitch won the July lottery of £5.

Mazeltov to Mr. Colin Berkovitch on the occasion of his marriage to Miss Irene Irons of Newcastle, and we wish them many years of happiness together.

The Late Mr. A. Malin

The stone to the memory of the Late Mr. A. Malin will be consecrated at 2.00 p.m., Sunday, July 11th, 1971 at Ridgeway Cemetery.

SYNAGOGUE RESTORATION - THIRD REPORT

After some extremely wet weather (which found all the "weak spots"), work is proceeding satisfactorily. Some hold-ups were experienced due to the weather, necessitating extra work on sections of the small roofs leading to the hall. In the Hall itself, the old heating has been removed, and a suspended ceiling is being erected (this we are sure will please a lot of the "chilly mortals" among you). It was discovered that the rendering to a large part of the outer wall of the Hall had fellen away, and that this had caused most of the damp over the years. This is in the process of being remedied. New lighting is being installed, and general decorating in hand. The Committee Room is completed as we go to press and Congregants will, we are sure, be pleasantly surprised at the general effect. The old records found in Providing the Committee room are now on display in the room. that no untoward hazards are met, work to the Synagogue itself will shortly begin.

To all Members who have contributed to the Restoration Fund, once sgain our sincere thanks. It is obvious that you care, and have an interest in seeing your property, if not restored to its full glory, at least put into good order. It is only fair for you to know how your money is being spant, and below is appended some detail. To those of you who have not yet "chipped in", we appeal. Much more is to be done, and we need your help.

Work already completed

Fore-court
Lobby and gates
Ladies staircase, powder room and vestibule
Ladies gallery plaster work
Synagogue lobby
Gents toilet repaired
Committee Room

Work now in hand

Stairway to hall, including roof, floor and walls. Main hall

Electrical work

Ladies gallery Rewire hall and kitchen 4 new fittings in Committee Room Lighting on ladies staircase and new fittings in lobby.

SYNAGOGUE RESTORATION CONT'D.

Extra work found necessary

Cleaning all gutters
Removing outside chimney from Committee Room and
re-tile roof where necessary.
Renewing flashing in hall roof.
Renewing joists and part of floor in Committee Room.

Thanks are due to Mrs. G. Sacof who has been instrumental in obtaining large donations for the Fund. Also once again, on your behalf, I publicly thank Mr. Henry Springer, who has spent more time in recent months on the Shool premises, than he has with his own family. I thank Mr. Leslie Dembo, our stalwart Treasurer, who is leaving no stone unturned in his quest for funds and who, on the side, is researching the History of the Congregation. Incidentally, should anyone possess photographs documents, or information of any sort, he would be pleased to know of them. Lastly, thanks to our Sub-Committee Chairman, Mr. Harold Seymour, spokesman, co-ordinator, public relations officer and progress chaser. Please continue to give them your support.

N.b.d.

A.J.E.X. NEW YEAR CARDS

I would like to give advance notice that the A.J.E.X. New Year Cards for 1971/5732 will again consist of a packet of sixteen cards each containing four different coloured biblical designs and the price will remain at 50p. per pack.

In response to many requests, arrangements have been made to personalise the cards by overprinting the name(s) and address of the sender, and the overprinted cards will be 75p. per pack, with a minimum quantity of three packs of sixteen cards.

Help support a worthwhile cause.

Orders can be placed with:

THE SHAPE TWO

Gerald Gee Tel. 684013 · * * 10# 4 0000

BRISTOL JEWISH WOMEN'S GUILD

An evening meeting took place on Monday, June 7th, at 4 Forest Edge Hanham. The hostess was Mrs. Roberts.

Sunday, August 22nd

A Garden Supper is being held once again at the home of our Chairman, Mrs. Naomi Dembo, at 31a Julian Rd., Sneyd Park.

The six hostesses are:-

Mrs. Sacof Mrs. Roydon Mrs. Gould

Mrs. Roberts Mrs. Caplan Mrs. Dembo

FI 753

. 195 -11

of the state of Swimming facilities will be available.

Time - 7.45 p.m. Admission - £1.25

Proceeds in aid of Guild Charities.

The Annual General Meeting will be held at the Synagogue Hall on Monday evening, Sept. 6th.

> C. Culank (Hon. Sec.)

BRISTOL W.I.Z.O. GROUP

The Garden Party to be held on Sunday 4th July, at the home of Mrs. Greenbaum. The Little House The Ridgeway, Westbury-on-Trym, promises to be a most enjoyable afternoon for all the family, so please make a note in your diaries and make a special effort to attend.

The last meeting of the season will be held at the home of our Chairman, Mrs. Curwen, who will give a luncheon on Wednesday, 21st July, at 12.30 p.m., 77 Parry's Lane, Bristol 9.

The date for the A.G.M. has not yet been arranged. but members will be notified in due course.

Dates to Remember.

Sunday, 4th July.

Garden Party at The Little House, The Ridgeway, Westbury-on-Trym. The hostess will be Mrs. Greenbaum. 3 p.m. - 5.30 p.m.

BRISTOL W.I.Z.O. GROUP CONT'D.

Wednesday, 21st July.

Luncheon at 77 Parry's Lane. The hostess will be Mrs. Curwen. 12.30 p.m. for 1 o'clock.

A Coffee Morning was held on Tuesday, 8th June at 9 Pitch & Pay Lane. Our hostess was Mrs. Hert. On Tuesday, 22nd June on Evening Moeting was held at 27 Reedley Road. Mrs. Lever was hostess.

Garden Tea Party

We hope to see you all on Sunday, 4th July at the home of Mrs. Greenbaum, The Little House, The Ridgeway, Westbury-on-Trym, from 3.0 p.m. - 5.30 p.m. Adults 30p. Children 15p.

Please note that the end-of-season luncheon to be held at the home of Mrs. Curwen will be on Wednesday, 21st July instead of the 20th July as previously arranged.

> Shelagh Hart Hon. Sec.